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Mr. Chairman, 

 

It is a distinct honour on behalf of the fourteen (14) Member States of 

the Caribbean Community (CARICOM), to convey congratulations to 

you for your leadership, as well as to the other members of the Bureau 

for guiding our work during the main part of the seventy-second 

session of the Fifth Committee of the United Nations General Assembly.  

 

CARICOM also expresses its sincerest appreciation for the dedicated 

efforts of those delegations who volunteered as Coordinators and to 
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the Secretariat of the Committee for their facilitation of our work 
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as the proposed Programme Budget for 2018-2019, which among other 

things, reaffirms the importance of the Samoa Pathway, the 2030 

Agenda for Sustainable Development, and other intergovernmental 

agreed outcomes.  The continuation of support for issues of significant 

importance to Small Island Developing states (SIDs) is of particular 

importance for us. We also welcome the provision of an essential 

impetus for the capital project with respect to the Economic 

Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean (ECLAC) in Santiago, 

Chile.  

 

While the Group is appreciative of the significant flexibility and 

compromise shown by all delegations during negotiations, CARICOM 

notes with concern the noticeable number of proposals which sought 

to apply arbitrary reductions in the development pillar of the 

Organisation. They are cause for concern since they  range from post 

and non-post resources to capacity building initiatives and 

programmatic activities and services that support developing countries, 

including Small Island Developing states. 

 

The Group is also disappointed that we were not able to complete 

consideration of the proposed regional restructuring of the Office of 

the High Commissioner for Human Rights during this main session. 
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CARICOM is pleased to join consensus on the resolution regarding the 

Secretary-General’s proposals for shifting the management paradigm in 

the Organization. We are of the view that this resolution reflects overall 

support for the management reform process undertaken by the 

Secretary-General, with the objective of creating an organisation that is 

effective, efficient and fit-for-purpose. Our Group, therefore, looks 

forward to the next opportunity to engage in substantive discussions on 

this important matter, including the upcoming comprehensive report of 

the Secretary General. 

 

Mr. Chairman, 

 

In closing, CARICOM reiterates its commitment to engage 

constructively in the work of the Fifth Committee in its First and Second 

resumed sessions. We expect that the spirit of cooperation, flexibility 

and compromise will underpin our deliberations on the matters 

entrusted to this Committee for its consideration. 

 

I thank you Mr. Chair. 


